September 8th, 2023

Peggy Smith
5839 Cunard St
Unit 806
Halifax, NS
B3K 0B9

Email: peggydsmith2012@gmail.com

Dear Ms. Smith,

Re: Application No. ARG-23/24-00118
Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Request
Records relating to groups that have rented/used the Wanderers Field

This application for access under Part XX of the Municipal Government Act (MGA) was initially
received by the Halifax Regional Municipality’s (HRM’s) Access & Privacy Office on August 9th, 2023.

The request was for the following:

“A comprehensive record of amateur groups and amateur sports teams that have
rented and used the Wanderers Field during the full years of 2022 and 2023 plus any
other use of the field in question.”

The processing of your request has been completed and this letter is to advise that you are entitled to
the records requested and access to these records has been granted in full. Please find the responsive
record enclosed.

Please note: Parks and Recreation staff have advised that bookings made by SEA (Sports and
Entertainment Atlantic) are for various uses including:

Rover 4x4 Youth Jamboree
U23 International Soccer Game
Rugby Canada Women’s Match
Rugby Canada Men’s Match

St Mary’s vs Dalhousie Soccer
Rugby Atlantic Selects

Rugby Canada

Rugby NS

You have the right to ask, within 60 days of being notified of this decision, for a review of the decision
by the Office of the Information & Privacy Commissioner for Nova Scotia. If you wish to ask for a
review, you must do so on Form 7; a copy is attached. This completed form should then be sent to:

Ms. Tricia Ralph
Nova Scotia Information & Privacy Commissioner
Address: PO Box 181, Halifax, NS B3J 2M4 Email: oipcns@novascotia.ca
Tel: 902-424-4684; Fax: 902-424-8303; Toll-free: 1-866-243-1564; TTD/TTY: 1-800-855-0511

Halifax Regional Municipality
PO Box 1749, Halifax, Nova Scotia
Canada B3J 3A5 halifax.ca



mailto:peggydsmith2012@gmail.com
mailto:oipcns@novascotia.ca

Should you require further information, please do not hesitate to contact me at 902.223.5835.

Yours truly,

~

(ﬁff/f’[’

Aimee Standen

Chief Privacy Officer and Manager of Access & Privacy
Access & Privacy Office

Halifax Regional Municipality

Ph 902.223.5835
Email access@halifax.ca



